
March 31, 2025 

 

To the Oregon State Legislature: 

  RE: SB210 

   I enthusiastically support the passage of SB210! It is the patriotic American way: vote in 

person; on election day, with proof of American citizenship.  

   Mail in voting is not secure and definitely not timely.  Receiving ballots after the election day 

opens the door to fraud and abuse and is unfair to both voters and candidates, plus it has made 

our elections untrustworthy. 

   Elections should be conducted in the same manner with the same regulations and 

transparency for every state in the USA. 

   Thank you for bringing the important piece of legislative action for consideration to be placed 

on a statewide ballot for “We the People” to decide.  

A. T. Ronan, Newport, OR 


